
MINUTES FROM JANUARY 19, 2017 
  
The meeting opened at 7:01 PM by Dave Williams. 
  
Our County Councilman was present and due to the interest in the possibility of the 
County taking over BAILEY DR from the state, he was asked to speak first. One of the 
issues recently has been the poor condition of Bailey Dr. Residents have complained 
about the rough surface and potholes in road. Mr. Chinnis reported that to the best of 
his knowledge, it has not been repaved in 27 years. He suggested that in the request 
to transfer the maintenance responsibility to the County we would have a stronger 
voice. He recommended we come to County Council meeting on Feb.6th and make our 
concerns known. The possibility of a traffic light at Bailey and Miles Rd. is still a 
possibility. The overall feeling of the members is, to quote our President, ”stay out of 
our sub-division, find another way” . Miles Road is already jammed with traffic much of 
the day. 
  
Deputy Barnhill was next and reported the following:  

Property damage on Teddy Lane, Braly Dr. Stolen gun, 3 other incidents on Braly 
Dr. $7000 burglary including firearms and a ladder. A homeowner reported he 
found a loaded firearm on his property. 

 
The Treasurer reported our balance is $475 . 
  
The President spoke about her concerns if the Bailey Dr. road is opened to the 
Carrington Chase traffic.  
  
Webmaster Nichols has kept a close eye on the activities across the creek from Bailey 
as well. He will send out a reminder to members about the County Council meeting. He 
reported more “hits” on our website lately. 
  
The Secretary has decorated the center with Valentine Hearts. They will be replaced 
with St. Patrick’s Day decorations in March. 
  

Old Business: Mr. Hodge reported the Pig was back where it belonged.  
 
 


